
Dear Applicant: 
 
Please read this letter thoroughly as it contains important information about the DNR Nest 
Destruction Program.  
 
Enclosed is your permit for the 2022 Nest Destruction Program.   
 
Permit Information: 
 
• Geese and their eggs are protected by Federal and State Laws.  You must have a valid permit from the 

DNR in order to handle goose eggs and/or destroy nests.  It is illegal to possess the eggs, and all eggs 
must be destroyed as outlined in the permit. 

 
• Confirm your site is in the ELIGIBLE NEST DESTRUCTION AREA.  This would be any site located 

in Oakland, Macomb, or Wayne Counties and other areas determined eligible.   If you are outside this 
eligible area, you can only apply for this program if you have received a letter indicating you are 
eligible.  

 
• Prior to receiving this permit, you must submit the application along with EITHER a petition signed 

by 70% of the lakefront property owners, OR a township resolution requesting the permit for your 
lake/site.  If you are a sole property owner, such as a business, office building, apartment complex, golf 
course, etc, then you only need to submit the application, since you are the sole owner of the permitted 
property.  You still must obtain permission of any property owners prior to destroying any nest, even if 
your permit was obtained for the entire lake.  This permit does not give the authority to trespass.   

 
•  It is YOUR responsibility to verify that you have met these requirements above and have copies of the 

petition or resolution on hand, along with submitting a copy to the DNR.  It is also YOUR 
responsibility to keep track of when these signatures/resolutions are due to expire and to get new 
authorization when needed.  Do NOT contact the DNR office, asking for copies of Township 
Government resolutions, contact your township clerk’s office, and submit them with your 
application. You must also notify neighbors, lakefront owners, etc. that you will be conducting egg and 
nest destruction. 

 
•  At least one person on site is required to attend/view a mandatory training session, prior to receiving 

authorization for this program, even if you are hiring a contractor to do the work.  If you have not 
attended training, you must be immediately supervised by someone who has attended training. The 
current training is a video found online. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ijUyj8bOlBk&feature=youtu.be 

 
• A list of licensed contractors is also available on the DNR website. 
 
• All sites eligible for nest destruction must participate in this program prior to be allowed to receive a 

permit for goose roundup, no exceptions. 
 
• Nobody under 18 years of age is allowed to handle eggs or destroy nests. 
 
• You are not allowed to remove pipped (hatching) eggs and you do not need to report these on your 

data sheet.  
  

Timing for removing Eggs: 
 
We recommend that you will need to remove eggs and destroy the nests on two different occasions, (two 
weeks apart) in order to have the highest success.  It is imperative that you do not remove the eggs too 
early in incubation or the goose will simply re-nest.  By using the following protocol you should have a 
high success rate. After the nest is destroyed, you should harass the birds daily, until they leave your site 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ijUyj8bOlBk&feature=youtu.be


completely.  When done properly egg/nest destruction has the potential to greatly reduce numbers of geese, 
therefore negating the need and cost of participating in the round-up program. 
 
FIRST Nest Check: 
 
The Michigan Department of Natural Resources recommends that you check the nests the weekend of 
April 16th  2022.   Feel the eggs to be sure they are warm and if so, then remove the entire nest of eggs.  If 
the eggs are not warm, wait and come back for the second nest check. Do NOT remove cold eggs, simply 
leave them until you come back in 2 weeks. Once the nest has been destroyed you MUST harass the birds 
to encourage molt migration.  There are a lot of great harassment devices available. You are not permitted 
to touch or cause harm to the bird. If you have nests that are being incubated earlier than this time frame, 
you may have to pull eggs a week earlier and bump up your second nest check a week as well.  
 
SECOND Nest Check: 
 
You should do a second nest check two weeks later on the weekend of April 30, 2022.  At this point you 
can remove any new nests you find and also destroy any nests that you checked two weeks ago and were 
still cold.  If you have noticed geese that were not completed with their nests during this second nest check, 
you are authorized to destroy nests as needed up to May 12, 2022.  Again, remember to harass the birds 
after destroying the nest. 

 
Data Collection: 
• You must fill out the enclosed data sheet on every nest you destroy.  Be sure that your name, site 

name (as listed on your permit), date you destroyed the nest, and the number of eggs destroyed, are 
correct on the sheet.  You do not need to list any nests that you did not destroy (for example a hatched 
nest). You do not need to turn in the data sheet until you are completely done collecting eggs. 

 
• You cannot collect any eggs after May 12, 2022 and your data sheet must be turned in promptly as 

soon as you are finished collecting eggs.   
 

• Nest destruction reports are due May 13th .  You will not be eligible to participate in goose round 
up if your nest report is not submitted by May 13th. 

 
• Failure to submit a data sheet will result in denial of permits the following year.  
 
• Submit the data sheet via email or mail to the address on the form.  You can wait and submit your data 

AFTER you have completed your second check, and are done with the program. 
 
• Keep a copy of the data sheet for your records. 
 
• You must send in a data sheet regardless of if you removed any eggs.  If you did not find any eggs, 

then write the “dates” you went out looking and “no eggs found” on your data sheet and turn it in.  If 
you did not TRY to find eggs write “did not participate in the program” and mail in the data sheet.  
If you did not participate you will not be eligible for round-up.   

 
 
 
2022 Round –Up is canceled with limited exceptions due.  There will be very limited exceptions 
for round up in approved situations where there are elevated human health and safety concerns, however 
any birds rounded up under these exceptions must be killed.   
 

 
If a round up permit is requested for nuisance reasons, a permit will not be issued.  If a 
round up permit is requested for human health and safety reasons, it will be issued.   
If a site meets at least one of the following criteria (i.e., if there are elevated health and safety 
concerns), a round-up permit will be issued:   



• Move geese from locations where exposure to geese could have serious health consequences 
because at least some patients/residents will have compromised health or mobility (e.g., 
nursing homes, medical care facilities, hospital containment ponds). 

• Move geese to resolve other serious health related concerns (e.g., from ponds used to supply 
fire suppression water at corporate sites or wastewater treatment ponds where droppings and 
feathers can clog water intakes) or safety concerns (e.g., car proving grounds). 

• Move geese from public or private swimming beaches where there are elevated E. Coli counts 
and large numbers of Canada geese that pose a threat to large groups of people.   

o A permit may be issued for a site that had a swimming beach closure last year due to 
elevated E. Coli counts and has a large number of geese currently using the area. 

Examples where goose round up would be approved include: 
• Nursing home 
• Medical care facility 
• Car proving grounds 
• Fire suppression pond 
• Wastewater treatment pond 
• Public swimming beach with elevated E. Coli counts and large numbers of Canada geese on 

site 
 
o More info about Avian Influenza can be found at Michigan.gov/AvianInfluenza 
 

 
 
If you have questions, please contact Amberly Hauger (517) 318-3471 or Tim Wilson (517) 318-3467 or 
email MI.goose.permits@usda.gov.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Amberly Hauger 
USDA – Wildlife Services 
MI.Goose.Permits@aphis.usda.gov 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjAzMjQuNTU0MjQxNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvZW1lcmdpbmdkaXNlYXNlcy8wLDQ1NzksNy0xODYtNzY3MTFfODA5MTktLS0sMDAuaHRtbD91dG1fY2FtcGFpZ249YXZpYW4raW5mbHVlbnphK3dpbGQrYmlyZHMrM2NvdW50aWVzJnV0bV9tZWRpdW09cHImdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSJ9.IWuHi1do79rpzcQ68c6WoOfBwJf2gMl1n3vmLYfP4SE%2Fs%2F84905477%2Fbr%2F128629477699-l&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cca8a820a416d4eddb71808da0ddf40b8%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637837549763144288%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=40urHtZZCSCoOVGgNK6eXy8trXwJZtChHPTL9WBfwPg%3D&reserved=0
mailto:MI.goose.permits@usda.gov

